Embassy of the Republic of the Philippines
, Pretoria

Very Urgent

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. PT- /@ -2020

To : All Filipinos in South Africa, Botswana, Eswatini, Lesotho,
Madagascar, Mauritius, Mozambique, Namibia, Zambia and Zimbabwe

Fr : Philippine Embassy in Pretoria, South Africa
Re : Suspension of Consular Operations in the DFA
Dt : 17 March 2020

Pursuant to the implementation of an enhanced community quarantine in the whole of
Luzon, Philippines, the Department of Foreign Affairs (DFA) in Manila has suspended
its consular operations until further notice.

Please be advised that all applications for Philippine electronic passports (ePassports)
filed at Philippine Embassies and Consulates abroad are sent to the DFA for printing
and issuance.

Those who urgently need to apply for an ePassport may secure a special appointment
with the Embassy at +27 72 437 9517 or pretoriapeconsular@gmail.com. However,
once the applications are electronically sent out to Manila for processing, they will be
subject to the limitations on consular operations as mentioned above.

For the information of all.
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